
Report of the Fire Rescue Department 

It’s hard to believe that another year has come and gone at the Fremont Fire/Rescue 

Department.  We had a busy year responding to calls and attending training sessions keeping 

up on the latest changes in both emergency medical and fire techniques.  This includes training 

in dealing with Heroin use, an epidemic that is impacting the seacoast area including Fremont.  

 

Using the talents of our members a group took on the project of replacing the steel water tank 

on our forestry truck with a new poly tank.  This undertaking help saved the Town money which 

we all can appreciate as we are all taxpayers.  A replacement fire truck is listed in Warrant 

Article 6 and we would greatly appreciate your support of this article. 

 

We are always looking for new members.  We have had new members join the department 

over the past year but as everyone has a full time job we are short of people to respond to calls 

during the day.  If you or anyone you know is interested in joining us we are at the Safety 

Complex every Monday evening for meetings and training.   

 

The men and women of the Fremont Fire/Rescue department are a dedicated group and I 

commend them for their dedication.  I also would like to thank the other Town Departments for 

their assistance during the past year. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Richard D Butler 

Chief 

 

 

We responded to a total of 287 incidents in 2014.   

The detail and number of these incidents is shown in the following chart: 

  

Structure Fire 7  Carbon Monoxide  7   

Mutual Aid Provided 17   Severe Weather 4 

Fire Alarm Activation 23  Public Assist 13  

Woods/Brush Fire 8   Motor Vehicle Crash 6  

Chimney Fire 1   Medical Emergency 156  

 Other 45   Total for 2014 287 

 

 

 

 


